
Friday 21st Oct
Check out our regular tweets: @OasisJohanna. Here is one from earlier this 
week where we shared ‘Wear Red Day’ from the charity ‘Show Racism the 
Red Card’.  We hope that everyone can join us in wearing red on the last 
Friday of half term.

Oasis Academy
Johanna Newsletter

Dear Johanna family:
I am very pleased to say that we are doing 
very well with our whole-school attendance 
already this year.  Well done everyone for 
getting to school, arranging regular dentist or 
non-urgent GP appointments outside of 
school.  We do understand that there are 
medical appointments from specialists - 
please do show evidence to one of the 
admin team so that we can verify and 
authorise this absence.  
Black History Month
Please join us on Friday 21st October (final 
day of this term) and wear an item of red 
clothing - or even come dressed all in red!  
We have been learning how to politely and 
respectuflly challenge micro-agressions and 
racial profiling (age-appropriate, of course), 
standing with anyone who has experienced 
or is experiencing this.  
Clubs: Choir
We would love more children to attend our 
choir.  If you would like your child to attend, 
please email info@oasisjohanna.org. We are 
asking for a voluntary donation of £10 for this 
club.  
Half term activities from the Hub
Have a look at page 3 for losts of activities 
that families can join in with over half term - 
get booked in where you need, and put the 
dates in your diary!

Please remember we have 4 days of school 
next week, with our training day for staff on 
Friday.  School is not open to children on 
Friday 14th October.
Dawn, Principal
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Black History Month
We hope you have seen our Tweet earlier this week where we shared a great 
resource for Black History Month - https://ourhistoryissharedhistory.com/. 
Each day, we are finding out about the achievements of modern and historical 
black people.  Have you seen today’s entry about Akala?  He is a British 
rapper, journalist, author, activist and poet from Kentish Town, London.  

INSET DAY - SCHOOL CLOSED

Friday 14th October 2022
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Absence Reporting
Parents must report any absence by 9am each morning 
by telephone.  Every day a child is absent, you have to ring 
in and confirm the reason for their continued absence.  

Please ONLY book doctors/dental appointments 
AFTER school time to avoid disrupting your child’s 
learning.

Wrapz
Our own after school provision runs from 3.30pm to 
5.50pm.  All children need to be collected promptly.  If 
children are late collected, we will begin to make late 
charges of £5 per 15 minutes (or part thereof) late.  You 
will receive 2 warnings, but the third instance of late 
collection will result in a charge.

Parents/carers can collect at 5pm or 5.50pm.  

We are looking at having an additional collection time of 
5.30pm.  Please email info@oasisjohanna.org if this would 
be of interest to you.  So far we have only had 1 
expression of interest in this, and therefore it is not viable.

Breakfast for all TRIAL
We are getting closer to being able to launch a trial of 
‘Breakfast for all’ where all children are able to come to 
school a little earler and get a healthy breakfast each day.  
Thank you for everyone’s patience whilst we have worked 
hard behind the scenes to get things set up.

Our aim is to start the ‘Breakfast for all’ on Monday 
31st October at 8.30am for a 2-week trial.  
Children will need to arrive promptly at 8.30am so that 
they have time to sit and eat cereal or a warm, buttered 
bagel.  

The cereal and bagels are 
provided by Magic Breakfast 
charity, and they also do this for 
our wrap-around breakfast club 
to ensure parity.  

Please read Magic Breakfast’s report on hidden hunger by 
visting https://www.magicbreakfast.com/news/hidden-
hunger-report-findings. 

8.55am gates close
Our gate closes at 8.55am.  This 
ensures that children have time to 
store their coat/bag, have a quick drink 
or visit the toilet, get out and log on to their iPad, and be 
seated in their chair ready for the register at 9am.  This is 
why our gates close 5 minutes earlier than the register.  

Please help your child make a good start to their day by 
arriving before 8.55am.  Children arriving after 8.55am 
might not make it to class for the register and so are given 
a slip so their teacher knows that the office are aware 
they are in school, just in case the register has already 
been taken.

Mini SLT
Our MINI-SLT were videoed earlier this week speaking 
about the Oasis 9 Habits and how they helped.  Staff from 
across all of Oasis Community Learning will see the video, 
along with Mini-SLT members from other primary 
academies, in our INSET next Friday.  We coached them 
on video technique but there was no need to help them 
with what to say - we were blown away by how clearly 
they spoke of how the 9 habits help them in friendships, in 
work and in preparing them for life beyond school.
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Online Safety - hate crime
What are Online Hate Crimes?
A hate crime describes an incident or crime that takes 
place against someone based on a part of their identity e.g. 
their race, ethnicity or religion.  Online Hate Speech is 
viewed very seriously by the Police and those who post 
hate crime can be charged, which may 
lead to a criminal record and potentially 
a prison sentence.
What can I do?
If you see anything online that can 
offend or hurt somebody, or you are a 
victim of an online hate crime, you can 
report it here: https://www.report-
it.org.uk/reporting_illegal_online_hate_material_to_the_p. 
or use the  platform’s own reporting system.   

Stay in the loop!
Be a part of our mail out and stay in the loop.  If you 
would like to receive the weekly newsletter, please ensure 
you have downloaded the MCAS (My Child at School) 
APP as this is how you will receive the newsletter.  Any 
problems, email info@oasisjohanna.org. 

You can always access and view current and previous 
newsletters, at https://www.oasisacademyjohanna.org/
news-and-events/academy-newsletter.
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Dates for Autumn 1 (Term 1)
Week 6

Tues 11th 
Oct

Parent’s Evening appointments

Thurs 13th 
Oct

Parent’s Evening appointments

Fri 14th 
Oct

 School Closed
INSET DAY

Week 7
Y6 to Kingswood

Fri 21st Oct 9am Parent Coffee Morning
Final day of half term
Close 3.15pm

Half term
Monday 24th to 

Friday 28th October 2022
Mon 31st 
Oct

School open for Autumn 2 Term

Attendance 96%
We are doing very well with 
attendance - being at the top of 
most Oasis Academies at the 
moment.  Let’s keep up with this 
super attendance and great learning 
in school.

Y3 Green are our attendance cup 
winners with 99%.  Y6 Violet are our 
punctuality cup winners this week. 
Congratulations to both classes!

Class Last 
week 

R Red 89%
Y1 Orange 98%
Y2 Yellow 96%
Y3 Green 99%
Y4 Blue 97%
Y5 Indigo 92%
Y6 Violet 97%

N 
Rainbow

Cairo For settling in well.
Jayden For settling in well.

R Red Amir For inventing his own game and sharing 
it with others nicely.

1 Orange Kimora For using and applying the taught 
vocabularly.

Nova For beautifully presented homework.
2 Yellow Lucas For being a kind and considerate friend.

Denzel For showing enthusiasm and being 
focused and engaged in Science.

Lucy For always trying hard and being an 
exemplary student for the class.

Dennis For trying to persevere in self-control.
Adam For great contributions in English and 

writing excellent sentences.
3 Green Neriah For always trying her best in every 

lesson!
Lucas For lining up beautifully all week.

4 Blue Shay For his great contributions in Science 
and Geography lessons.

Rique For an outstanding piece of reading 
comprehnsion.

Caral For always being ready for her learning.
Safa For always listening, doing her work, 

being an amazing friend and student.
5 Indigo Aaya For her joyful attitude to learning.

Omer For hard work and success in Maths.
6 Violet Leah For kind and considerate behaviour.
P.E. Maison, Rani, 

& Savva, 
For excellent effort.

Dennis For working really hard.
Jannah & 
Reya

For excellent attitude and effort.

Tiana For fantastic passing.
Sumdog 
Lambeth
Contest

Green Class Daily Class Winner on 1st October.
Omer 9th place in all of Lambeth!
Suhaib 5th place in all of Lambeth!
Nada 3rd place in all of Lambeth!
Orion 2nd place in all of Lambeth!
Maryam 1st place in all of Lambeth!

Stars of the Week

Dave Caswell Books
There are still a small 
number of Dave Caswell's 
fabulous books for 7-11 
year olds available. They are 
adventure stories set in 
Uganda and connect to the 
Oasis 9 Habits. They would 
be a great read for the half-
term holiday coming up. They are on offer at £5 each, 
cash only. If you are interested please e-mail Jane: 
Jane.currell@oasisjohanna.org.

National Youth Choirs
Audition booking is open NOW.
Autiditon booking closes: Thurs 13th October

National Youth Choirs of Great Britain (NYCGB) 
would like to invite auditions from children aged 9-18.  
If you have a passion and talent for singing, and a 
readiness to learn, join the NYCGB by auditioning for 
the Youth Boys’, ‘Girls’ and training choirs in 2022.


